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Ms. Cindy Davis, Nominating Committee Chair C/O 

Dominic Sims, Chief Operating Officer International 

Code Council, Birmingham District Office 900 Montclair 

Road Birmingham, AL 35213 

 

 

 
RE: ICC President Nomination 

 

Dear Chair Davis, and Members of the 

Nominating Committee: 

The Southern Oregon Chapter of the International Code 

Council is pleased to express our overwhelming support 

in favor of endorsing Mr. Stuart Tom for the position of 

ICC Board President at the 2023 Annual Business 

Meeting in St. Louis, MO. 

In reviewing Stuart’s credentials, resume, and past 

involvement with the ICC organization and the 

industry, we are confident that he understands the 

issues facing the International Code Council and Code 

Officials nationwide. 

Stuart has collaborated with building and fire officials, 

architects, and engineers over the years to develop 

effective model codes.  He was selected as building 

official of the year in California in 2006, and again in 

2009, and received the CALBO President’s award in 

2010.  Stuart has served the ICC membership well as 

a Board of Director, Secretary/Treasurer, and Vice 

President. 

We believe that Stuart Tom has shown 

uncompromising work ethic, dedication to this industry 

and a desire to provide the best possible work product 

in an ethical and responsible manner.   

On behalf of the SOC-ICC Board of Directors and the 

entire SOC-ICC Membership, we are honored to support 

the candidacy of Mr. Stuart Tom for the ICC President 

Nomination. 

 
Sincerely, 

Steven Matiaco 

SOC ICC 

President 
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